Chairman Reed called the regular meeting of the Board to order at 8:00 p.m. Trustees Larry Morse, Mark Reed, Adam Niewiadomski and Fiscal Officer Marie Rohrbaugh were also present. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Chairman Reed moved to approve the minutes as presented of the Board's regular meeting held on March 5, 2025, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried.

ZONING ADMINISTRATOR Rose submitted a written report; then inquired on parking area for Amish residents at the TTAB.

ZONING COMMISSION: Zoning Administrator Rose reported the March 17, 2025 meeting was cancelled. The next scheduled meeting is April 21, 2025 at 7:30 pm at the TTAB.

BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS: No Report. Zoning Administrative Rose reported the variance appeal for variance for the Church on SR166 has been set for March 27, 2025 at 6:30 pm. The notice of the variance hearing was timely advertised in the STAR Beacon by the Fiscal Officer.

TRUMBULL TOWNSHIP FIRE AND RESCUE: Written report submitted. Chief Rose presented firefighter Mike Stislow's resignation; awarded \$24,850.64 from Department of Commerce Equipment Grant which included an increase of \$10,000.00 due to county being declared natural disaster area after heavy winter snowfalls. Trustee Niewiadomski accepted Mike Stislow's resignation, second by Chairman Reed, 3 ayes, motion carried.

ROAD AND BRIDGE: Road Supervisor Sypniewski reported road maintaining on-going and applied #411 limestones; cleaned up dumping on Trask road; some residents cleaning out ditches in RTW. Chairman Reed stated residents aren't to clean out ditching areas in the RTW, excellent job on White road.

OLD BUSINESS: Trustee Niewiadomski stated fire department to cleanup scrap; meeting scheduled with website designer Ipanda; regarding Hoffman road condition issues Martuccio agreed to fix at no cost to Trumbull Township. Chairman Reed discussed trustee's road project plans that started with Boughner road and on Hoffman road (Final half) with force account work, moving forward with more roads with the same strategies; discussion of fees for zoning, hall rental and cemetery was tabled; presented proposal for hiring seasonal maintenance laborer discussion was tabled.

NEW BUSINESS: The Board discussed interest options offered by STAR account, Huntington Bank account and Huntington Bank Liquidity Portal Funds; discussed quote from Central Equipment of CNY for a 1300 gallon skid mounted sprayer estimated cost of \$11,564.16 for applying an EPA friendly polymer base product costing \$9,500.00/mile then adding mc-70 to residential area roads for dust control work to be done in-house; discussed renting a roller from Columbus Equipment Co. for \$8,800.00 for two months for rolling #304 into pot holes; discussed quote from Martuccio for Atkins road for placing 4" of #304 limestone for \$18,780.00

or for placing 6" of #304 limestone for \$27,400.00 then placing layer of mc-70 for \$31,220.00; discussed quote for 50 pounds of rock asphalt from Blades Group LLC costing \$1,364.00; Chairman Reed moved to authorize Fiscal Officer to advertise for 2025 Stone Bid of 2,500 ton of #304 limestone, 1,500 ton of #411 limestone, and 1,000 ton of unscreened asphalt grindings to be awarded at the regular meeting of April 16, 2025 at 8:00 pm., second by, Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried. Chairman Reed moved to purchase one pallet of rock asphalt costing \$1,364.00, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried. Chairman Reed announced June 7, 2025 as Township Trash Day planning on providing three dumpsters.

FISCAL OFFICERS' REPORT: The Fiscal Officers' financial reports and document reflecting timely payment of Township bills were reviewed. Chairman Reed moved to approve the Fiscal Officer's financial reports, seconded by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried. Chairman Reed moved to approved the Fiscal Officer's proposed Permanent Appropriations for 2025, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried. The Fiscal Officer reported new state provided computer and printer have been installed. Chairman Reed moved to donate the old computer system and printer to the Zoning Administrator, second by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried.

The Chairman opened the floor for comments from others in attendance who desired to speak. Mr. Ruck stated a driveway culver on Riverdale road needs repaired. Pete Knauff inquired on residential house across from cemetery, zoning administrator to check on.

Chairman Reed moved to adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Trustee Niewiadomski, 3 ayes, motion carried.

Mark Reed II, Trustee, Chairman-

Larry Morse, Trustee

Adam Niewiadomski, Frustee